

Ysgol Bryn Clwyd Newsletter

Head Teacher / Pennaeth - Mr Richard. Monteiro Website / Gwefan -www.ysgolbynclwyd.com Email / Ebost llandyrnog@denbighshire.gov.uk Phone / Ffon: 01824 790 324

Ysgol Bryn Clwyd, Llandyrnog, Denbigh, Denbighshire, LL16 4EY



Dear Parents / Annwyl Rieni

We have been fortunate to have had a week of good weather and the pupils and teachers have made the most of this with lots of outdoor learning! It has been great seeing the children apply their literacy and numeracy skills out of the classroom (more below!)

The staff and children are looking forward to our Halloween Day next Friday, I'm sure there will be lots of great costumes. Thank you to Miss Ruth and others behind the scenes for organising the Pumpkin Patch Fun Night for next Thursday. Please be aware that this will be ticketed and is being held outdoors to ensure we can follow social distancing and hygiene guidance.

Finally, just to make you aware that we will send out details in next week's newsletter, in regard to how best we can communicate how your child / children have settled into the new academic year here at Ysgol Bryn Clwyd, in place of the traditional parents evening that would normally take place in the Autumn term

I hope you all have a nice weekend.

Rydym wedi bod yn lwcus i gael wythnos o dywydd da ac mae'r disgyblion a'r athrawon wedi gwneud y gorau o hyn gyda llawer o ddysgu yn yr awyr agored! Mae wedi bod yn wych gweld y plant yn cymhwyso eu sgiliau llythrennedd a rhifedd tu allan i'r dosbarth (mwy isod!)

Mae'r staff a'r plant yn edrych ymlaen at ein Diwrnod Calan Gaeaf ddydd Gwener nesaf, rwy'n siŵr y bydd llawer o wisgoedd gwych. Diolch i Miss Ruth ac eraill am helpu i drefnu'r Noson Hwyl dydd Iau nesaf. Cofiwch bydd rhaid cael tocyn i'r noson yma ac mae'n cael ei gynnal yn yr awyr agored i sicrhau y gallwn ddilyn canllawiau pellhau cymdeithasol a hylendid.

Yn olaf, dim ond i'ch gwneud yn ymwybodol y byddwn yn anfon manylion yng nghylchlythyr yr wythnos nesaf, o ran y ffordd orau y gallwn gyfathrebu sut mae'ch plentyn / plant wedi ymgartrefu yn y flwyddyn academaidd newydd yn Ysgol Bryn Clwyd, yn lle'r noson rieni traddodiadol a fyddai fel rheol yn digwydd yn nhymor yr Hydref. Mwynhewch y penwythnos.

Yours sincerely / In gywir,

Mr Richard Monteiro, Pennaeth

Friday 16th October/Dydd Gwener Hydref 16eg 2020





Seren Yr Wythnos

Llongyfarchiadau Olwen, Alex a Max.

Amser Cinio

Da iawn Jefferey.

Attendance for the week

	Attendance (1 day = 20% ½ day =			
	10%)			
	100%	90%	80%	70% or
				less
Number	37			7
of pupils				

We are aiming for all of our pupils to achieve an average of 96% attendance a year (9 days absence).

* What We've Been Up To *

Halloween

Next Friday, children can come to school dressed in a Halloween costume and we will be enjoying a day of fun activities.



Friends of the School Fundraiser

Please see the attached flyer for this exciting even after school next Thursday.

The Friends provide invaluable resources for school that we otherwise could not afford including ipads, outdoor learning areas & outdoor clothing.

This is strictly a ticket even to ensure Covid compliance. Please put your name, number of tickets and correct money in an envelope in the black box either Monday or Tuesday next week (no later pl ease to allow for time to buy adequate supplies). It's going to be great fun – see you there!



<u>Dosbarth</u> Babanod

This week we have been going on minibeast hunts.



Dosbarth iau

We have been designing, building and testing dormice nests.

OTHER NEWS

Clubs

There will be no clubs after school next week except the paid club with Miss Ruth. This is to allow staff preparation time for the Pumpkin Patch Fun Night.

Diary Dates

Friday, 23rd October – Halloween Costumes/Half-term
Monday 2nd November – School re-opens
Wednesday 4th November – Possible Zoo trip for Reception-year 6 (circumstances allowing)
Friday 13th November – Children in Need Day
Friday, December 18th – End of Term

Shoeboxes for the homeless.

Please see the attached letter from Anwen & Bryn about this great initiative. School will get involved but you may like to make one up at home with the children too.

Dinner Money

Please ensure that all dinner money is **paid weekly** and is placed in an envelope, clearly marked with your child's name. All envelopes can be posted into our black post box situated by the main entrance. Denbighshire County Council advises that a child whose parents/guardians has a school meal debt of more than **£11.00** will **not receive a school meal** until that debt is cleared. If you prefer to pay by card, payment can be taken over the phone on 01824 712119.

Twitter: @brynclwyd

Facebook: ysgolbrynclwyd / Facebook: paned play

Follow us on Twitter and Facebook!